WFP/EB.A/2009/6-B/1: Appointment of Members to the Audit Committee
Background
At its First Regular Session in 2009, the Board: i) endorsed the creation of the WFP Audit Committee as an independent advisory body reporting to the Board and the Executive Director; ii) approved the principles set forth in the terms of reference of the Audit Committee proposed by the WFP External Auditor; and iii) requested that the Secretariat incorporate in those terms of reference guidance provided by the Board during its First Regular Session. 
After being elected President of IFAD, Mr. Kanayo Nwanze resigned from the Audit Committee. Mr Graham Joscelyne and Ms Dianne Spearman terms’ expire in July and October, respectively. 

The following criteria are applied for the selection of Audit Committee members: i) Members shall possess recent and relevant financial experience, ii) one or more members shall have some senior-level audit experience, and iii) all members are independent of the WFP Secretariat and Executive Board. The terms of reference specify that due regard de paid to equitable geographic representation when selecting members. 

Executive Directors’ Recommendations
The Executive Director recommends approving appointment of the following candidates:

Mr Antoine ANTOUN a Lebanon national. He was the Chief Executive Officer for the Continental Western European Area of Ernst & Young, Commissioner of the UNCC, Chair of the Audit Committee of Transportación de Gas del Peru and is now an independent management consultant and a member of the Standing Committee of the International Centre for Expertise of the International Chamber of Commerce. He holds a master’s degree in law and a post-graduate diploma in Economics. 
Ms Elvira Edith LAZZATI an Argentina national. She was Chief Financial Officer of JBS Argentina, Planning Manager and then Finance Director of Telecom Argentina and is now working as an educator. She holds a B.A. in Economics and is a Certified Public Accountant. 

The Executive Director intends to make a recommendation to allow Ms Dianne Spearman to continue to participate in the Audit Committee’s work until shortly prior to that session. 
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